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Hospital 
launches 
telestroke 
Program

CADIZ — WVU Medicine Harrison 
Community Hospital has launched a Te-
lestroke Program with the WVU Stroke 
Center providing telestroke services to 
patients at the hospital. 

The Stroke Center is a part of the WVU 
Rockefeller Neuroscience Institute. 

“WVU Medicine’s telestroke program 
uses technology that allows rural hospi-
tals the ability to connect virtually with 
some of the top neurologists in the coun-
try,” David Phillips, president and CEO 
of Harrison Community Hospital, said. 
“This program gives patients the oppor-
tunity to minimize the long-term effects 
of a stroke when minutesmatter without 
ever leaving their community.” 

Through telestroke, WVU Stroke Cen-
ter neurologists can securely view and 
interact with the patient in the Harrison 
Community Hospital Emergency Room 
and view diagnostic data over an encrypt-
ed internet connection. 

The WVU Stroke Center team and the 
Harrison Community Hospital staff will 
communicate using video conferencing 
devices to develop a care plan for the 

stroke patient, share tests like computed 
tomography (CT) scans, and administer a 
clot-busting drug called tissue plasmino-
gen activator (tPA) intravenously.

“With this collaboration, it will give us 
immediate access to neurologists during 
a crucial narrow time frame,” said Susan 
Redish, director of nursing. “It is import-
ant for our community to know when it 
comes to acute stroke, time is critical.” 

The WVU Stroke Center at J.W. Ruby 
Memorial Hospital is the first and only 
hospital in West Virginia to receive The 

Joint Commission’s Gold Seal of Approv-
al and the American Heart Association/
American Stroke Association’s Heart-
Check mark for Advanced Certification 
for Comprehensive Stroke Centers. Both 
represent symbols of quality from their 
respective organizations.

For more information on Harrison 
Community Hospital, visit WVUMedi-
cine.org/Harrison. 

For more information on the WVU 
Stroke Center, visit WVUMedicine.org/
Stroke

Reverse 
parking 
planned in 
Woodsfield
By CARRI GRAHAM
Times Leader Staff Writer

WOODSFIELD — Drivers will 
have the opportunity to practice re-
verse angle parking in preparation 
for a safety improvement project 
that will alter parking along the 
Woodsfield Village Square.

The village and the Ohio Depart-
ment of Transportation have part-
nered to hold the “Parking Paloo-
za” from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Aug. 
10 at the Monroe Memorial Pool 
parking lot, located at 425 Eastern 
Ave. in Woodsfield. Representa-
tives from both entities will be on 
site throughout the timeframe to 
help drivers practice backing into 
an angled parking space.

Ashley Rittenhouse, spokes-
woman for ODOT District 10, said 
drivers will use their own vehicles 
to practice during the event. She 
said they will provide attendees 
with an instruction handout as well.

“We know this is something 
people have not done before so we 
want to give them the opportunity 
to practice before it’s put in place 
in the square,” she said.

The event is planned ahead of 
a $900,000 safety improvement 
project which will take place next 
year at the intersection of Ohio 26, 
78, and 800 in Woodsfield. The 
project includes the removal of the 
left turn lanes on Main Street, new 
crosswalks, widening of the inter-
section and implementing reverse 
angle parking. 

The majority of crashes that 
occurred at this location from 
2015-2019 were backing crashes, 
according to ODOT officials. Al-
tering the type of parking along the 
roadway to reverse angle parking 
will address this issue. Eric Davis, 
ODOT District 10 Traffic Engi-
neer, said there are many benefits 
to reverse angle parking.

“Drivers will no longer have to 
back out blindly from their parking 
space, and will instead be able to 
see oncoming traffic,” he added.

“ODOT and the village recog-
nize that many people have never 
encountered reverse angle parking, 
so we want to offer this opportu-
nity for drivers to practice before 
this change comes to our Village 
Square,” said Woodsfield Village 
Administrator Kevin Brooks.

Rittenhouse said ODOT held a 
similar event in Morgan County to 
help drivers learn how to navigate 
a new roundabout that was set to be 
installed. She said it was a success-
ful event.

“It had a great turnout. We’re 
hoping for the same with this,” she 
added.

Rittenhouse said the biggest 
concern they hear from residents in 
regards to the impending project is 
about the amount of parking spaces 
that will be available after the proj-
ect is complete. She said there are 
currently 32 parking spaces along 
the square; following the project 
there will be 28 spaces.

“There will only be a few less 
spaces, and that change in the num-
ber of spaces is mostly to address 
handicap parking,” she said.
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WVU MEDICINE Harrison Community Hospital in Cadiz launched a Telestroke Pro-
gram with the WVU Stroke Center to provide telestroke services to patients at the 
hospital.

NELSONVILLE  — The Foundation 
for Appalachian Ohio’s African Ameri-
can Community Fund is among 20 non-
profit funds receiving a $50,000 grant 
from the U.S. Bank Foundation.

Investing a total of $1 million across 
the nation, the U.S. Bank Foundation 
awarded grants to funds driven by ex-
ceptional emerging leaders who are 
focused on community-led solutions to 
economic disparities.

“We’re grateful for U.S. Bank’s in-
vestment in our region’s African Amer-
ican Community Fund,” said Cara 
Dingus Brook, president and CEO of 
the Foundation for Appalachian Ohio. 
“This investment will support Black-led 
nonprofits and the communities they 
serve, not only today, but across future 
generations.”

Father and son Ernest E. and Ernest 
A. Bynum of Zanesville are co-found-
ers of this fund. This effort follows a 
history of service to the region. The pair 
also co-founded the Minority Business 
Resource Network of Southeast Ohio, a 
nonprofit focused on providing resourc-
es to small businesses that are owned 
51 percent or more by minorities.

Appalachian Ohio nonprofits receive 
90 percent fewer available philanthrop-
ic dollars than the rest of Ohio. Further, 
Black-led nonprofits in the area see less 
grant funding. 

Through an AACF yearlong capaci-
ty-building series, Black-led nonprofits 
will join a cohort to develop core skills 
in digital fundraising and other areas 
they identify as priorities.

“We found a lot of barriers that ex-
isted for minorities. A lot of the Black-
led organizations were operating out of 
a survivability mode,” said Ernest A. 
Bynum. “We need support philanthrop-
ically to take us from that survivabili-
ty mode into the sustainability mode 
so that we can make a greater impact 
on each and every community that we 
serve.”

The Bynums collaborated with the 
Foundation for Appalachian Ohio to 
form the African American Community 
Fund under FAO’s umbrella of funds. 
Lori Boegershausen, Scholarship Man-
ager at FAO, wrote the application to 
successfully secure the $50,000 grant 
from the U.S. Bank Foundation.

Since 1998, FAO has been working 

with donors who are passionate about 
Appalachian Ohio, its communities, 
and its future. The organization helps 
donors give back in ways that are mean-
ingful – to them and to our region.

To learn more about the African 
American Community Fund or other 
opportunities to give, grow and create 
with FAO, visit appalachianohio.org or 
call 740-753-1111.
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ERNEST A. Bynum, left, and his father, Ernest E. Bynum, co-founded the Founda-
tion for Appalachian Ohio’s African American Community Fund. Lori Boegershau-
sen of FAO secured a $50,000 grant for the fund from the U.S. Bank Foundation.

Foundation for Appalachian Ohio receives $50,000 for African-American Community Fund

St. C. student earns National Merit Scholarship
From STAFF REPORTS

A St. Clairsville High 
School student has earned a 
college-sponsored National 
Merit Scholarship, the organi-
zation announced Wednesday.

Ayden A. King received a 
National Merit Scholarship 
through the University of 
Cincinnati. 

King’s probable career field 
is biomedical engineering. 

King is one of more than 
1,000 winners of National 
Merit Scholarships financed 
by colleges and Universities 
announced Wednesday. 

They join more than 3,100 
other college-sponsored 
award recipients who were 
announced in June of this 

year.
Officials of each sponsor 

college selected their scholar-
ship winners from among the 
finalists in the National Mer-
it Scholarship Program who 
will attend their institution. 

College-sponsored awards 
provide between $500 and 
$2,000 annually for up to 
four years of undergraduate 

study at the institution fi-
nancing the scholarship.

This final group of winners 
brings the number of 2021 
National Merit Scholars to 
more than 7,500. 

These distinguished high 
school graduates will receive 
scholarships for undergrad-
uate study worth a total of 
nearly $30 million.

WHEELING — 
In its second socially 
distanced Celebrate 
Youth event because of 
COVID-19, Youth Ser-
vices System (YSS) will 
hand out school supplies 
from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
Thursday, Aug. 5 at the 
Wheeling Park White 
Palace parking lot. 

Families will have 
the opportunity to drive 
through and collect 
school supplies while 
enjoying mobile en-
tertainment, including 
balloon twisting, mag-
ic tricks and activity 
books.

The event will allow 
families to get free sup-
plies and relieve stress 
for the upcoming school 
year. The supplies in-
clude a drawstring 
backpack, crayons, 
colored pencils, pencil 
pouches, colored pens, 
notebooks, glue sticks, 
erasers, index cards and 
folders.

Families also will re-
ceive a printed QR code 

that will lead to the YSS 
website where they 
can access information 
about local resources 
that serve children and 
families.

“We are looking for-
ward to getting back 

to our in-person Cel-
ebrate Youth Festival 
next year. Until then, 
we wanted to make sure 
we could help alleviate 
some stress for families 
and take care of a few 
items off of the school 

supply lists for stu-
dents. We are incredibly 
thankful for the ongo-
ing support we receive 
from our community 
and partners so that we 
can continue to help lo-
cal families,” said Terra 

Crews, Development 
Director.

YSS started the an-
nual Celebrate Youth 
Festival in 2008 as a 
way to give back to the 
community and provide 
a free day at the park for 
local families. 

Before COVID-19, 
the event included a free 
park wrist band, school 
supplies, children’s 
activities, inflatables, 
food, a resource fair and 
musical entertainment. 

Celebrate Youth is 
sponsored by AEP, En-
cova Foundation, Mar-
shall County Commis-
sion and Northwood 
Health Systems.

To sponsor or for 
event information, con-
tact Crews, 304-218-
2834, tcrews@ysswv.
com. 

Agencies and busi-
nesses interested in pro-
viding resource informa-
tion may contact Betsy 
Bethel-McFarland, 304-
213-2894, bmcfar-
land@ysswv.com. 

Youth Services System to distribute school 
supplies at Celebrate Youth drive-thru event

 Photo Attached
YOUTH SERVICES System volunteer Addie Carroll, 12, left, and Rylee Reis, 
a West Virginia’s Promise-The Alliance for Youth VISTA at YSS, prepare 
to pack bags filled with school supplies for the Celebrate Youth drive-thru 
event from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Thursday, Aug. 5 at Wheeling Park.
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devices to develop a care plan for the 
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have the opportunity to practice re-
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for a safety improvement project 
that will alter parking along the 
Woodsfield Village Square.
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ment of Transportation have part-
nered to hold the “Parking Paloo-
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10 at the Monroe Memorial Pool 
parking lot, located at 425 Eastern 
Ave. in Woodsfield. Representa-
tives from both entities will be on 
site throughout the timeframe to 
help drivers practice backing into 
an angled parking space.

Ashley Rittenhouse, spokes-
woman for ODOT District 10, said 
drivers will use their own vehicles 
to practice during the event. She 
said they will provide attendees 
with an instruction handout as well.

“We know this is something 
people have not done before so we 
want to give them the opportunity 
to practice before it’s put in place 
in the square,” she said.

The event is planned ahead of 
a $900,000 safety improvement 
project which will take place next 
year at the intersection of Ohio 26, 
78, and 800 in Woodsfield. The 
project includes the removal of the 
left turn lanes on Main Street, new 
crosswalks, widening of the inter-
section and implementing reverse 
angle parking. 

The majority of crashes that 
occurred at this location from 
2015-2019 were backing crashes, 
according to ODOT officials. Al-
tering the type of parking along the 
roadway to reverse angle parking 
will address this issue. Eric Davis, 
ODOT District 10 Traffic Engi-
neer, said there are many benefits 
to reverse angle parking.

“Drivers will no longer have to 
back out blindly from their parking 
space, and will instead be able to 
see oncoming traffic,” he added.

“ODOT and the village recog-
nize that many people have never 
encountered reverse angle parking, 
so we want to offer this opportu-
nity for drivers to practice before 
this change comes to our Village 
Square,” said Woodsfield Village 
Administrator Kevin Brooks.

Rittenhouse said ODOT held a 
similar event in Morgan County to 
help drivers learn how to navigate 
a new roundabout that was set to be 
installed. She said it was a success-
ful event.

“It had a great turnout. We’re 
hoping for the same with this,” she 
added.

Rittenhouse said the biggest 
concern they hear from residents in 
regards to the impending project is 
about the amount of parking spaces 
that will be available after the proj-
ect is complete. She said there are 
currently 32 parking spaces along 
the square; following the project 
there will be 28 spaces.

“There will only be a few less 
spaces, and that change in the num-
ber of spaces is mostly to address 
handicap parking,” she said.
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profit funds receiving a $50,000 grant 
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Investing a total of $1 million across 
the nation, the U.S. Bank Foundation 
awarded grants to funds driven by ex-
ceptional emerging leaders who are 
focused on community-led solutions to 
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nonprofits and the communities they 
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A. Bynum of Zanesville are co-found-
ers of this fund. This effort follows a 
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also co-founded the Minority Business 
Resource Network of Southeast Ohio, a 
nonprofit focused on providing resourc-
es to small businesses that are owned 
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Appalachian Ohio nonprofits receive 
90 percent fewer available philanthrop-
ic dollars than the rest of Ohio. Further, 
Black-led nonprofits in the area see less 
grant funding. 

Through an AACF yearlong capaci-
ty-building series, Black-led nonprofits 
will join a cohort to develop core skills 
in digital fundraising and other areas 
they identify as priorities.

“We found a lot of barriers that ex-
isted for minorities. A lot of the Black-
led organizations were operating out of 
a survivability mode,” said Ernest A. 
Bynum. “We need support philanthrop-
ically to take us from that survivabili-
ty mode into the sustainability mode 
so that we can make a greater impact 
on each and every community that we 
serve.”

The Bynums collaborated with the 
Foundation for Appalachian Ohio to 
form the African American Community 
Fund under FAO’s umbrella of funds. 
Lori Boegershausen, Scholarship Man-
ager at FAO, wrote the application to 
successfully secure the $50,000 grant 
from the U.S. Bank Foundation.

Since 1998, FAO has been working 

with donors who are passionate about 
Appalachian Ohio, its communities, 
and its future. The organization helps 
donors give back in ways that are mean-
ingful – to them and to our region.

To learn more about the African 
American Community Fund or other 
opportunities to give, grow and create 
with FAO, visit appalachianohio.org or 
call 740-753-1111.
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